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SANTA CLARITA, Calif., (February 18, 2022) - Princess confirms that it is participating in the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC)
updated program for cruise ships operating in U.S. waters through March 31 and is advising guests of the following changes:

 Effective with cruises departing Mar. 1, masks on board will be recommended but not required. There may, however, be
certain venues and events where masks will be required.
Additional flexibility for pre-cruising testing requirements will become available. Details will be posted to the Cruise Health
section of our website.
Princess will continue to meet the standard of vaccinated cruises.

 

“Princess has proven cruise vacations are safe and healthy for our guests and teams,” said John Padgett, President, Princess Cruises. “Going
forward, Princess is prepared to adjust operating protocols to ensure our guests have amazing vacations while always protecting the safety of our
guests, team members and destinations.”
Padgett added, “We appreciate the ongoing collaboration among multiple government agencies as well as the support of Alaska officials and other
delegations.”

Please see www.princess.com for additional information and updates.

About Princess Cruises:

One of the best-known names in cruising, Princess Cruises is the world’s leading international premium cruise line and tour company operating a fleet
of 15 modern cruise ships, carrying millions of guests each year to 380 destinations around the globe, including the Caribbean, Alaska, Panama
Canal, Mexican Riviera, Europe, South America, Australia/New Zealand, the South Pacific, Hawaii, Asia, Canada/New England, Antarctica, and World
Cruises. A team of professional destination experts have curated 170 itineraries, ranging in length from three to 111 days and Princess Cruises is
continuously recognized as “Best Cruise Line for Itineraries.” In 2017 Princess Cruises, with parent company Carnival Corporation, introduced
MedallionClass Vacations enabled by the Medallion device, the vacation industry’s most advanced wearable device, provided free to each guest
sailing on a MedallionClass ship. The award-winning innovation offers the fastest way to an effortless personalized vacation giving guests more time to
do the things they love most. The company is part of Carnival Corporation & plc (NYSE/LSE: CCL; NYSE:CUK).

In line with the latest advice from health officials about COVID-19, Princess Cruises is currently enhancing health and safety protocols with input from
medical experts and government bodies and assessing how they may impact future itineraries. Actual offerings may vary from what is displayed in
marketing materials. Click on the following links to stay updated on current Cruise Updates and Health & Safety protocols.
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